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MPO 101 CLASS, plus MEETINGS ANNOUNCED- MPO MEETING AUGUST 21.  TCC/CAC MEETING JULY 31.  See Mobile MPO Updates.  There is an 

announcement of available “Transportation Planning Funds” for those that are interested, and August seems to be the deadline of some Funding 
Opportunities. There has not been a federal gas tax since 1993, AND electric cars are skimming that tax (why is there no fed$ for the bridge?); in Legislative 
Updates- Should Electric Vehicle Drivers Pay Per Mile? In The News is being dominated by the Bridge including an INFRA Grant award for $125 Million AND 
BRATS is looking at a change of service (that will work well with our Mobile Area Transit System- see Mobile MPO Updates). This week’s Just for Fun, find 

out why Prichard, is named “Prichard”. Have a great weekend!  Check out ALGO Traffic before you travel! 

 www.mobilempo.org    Check us out on FACEBOOK  

SARPC Transportation Video, this is what we do HERE 

Want to know what other SARPC departments do?  
Planning and Community Development 
Area Agency on Aging 
Employment and Economic Development 

 

Anthony Johnson, Monica Williamson, Tom Piper, and Kevin Harrison, PTP 

 

Mobile MPO Updates 
 

MPO 101 

The South Alabama Regional Planning Commission and The Eastern Shore MPO are jointly conducting a class for our committee members. If you are a 
committee member of the Bicycle Pedestrian Advisory Committee, Citizens Advisory Committee, Technical Advisory Committee, or MPO Policy Board for 
either the Mobile MPO or the Eastern Shore MPO, please consider attending this free class. Lunch is provided but seating is limited and registration is 
required (below). Seats are filling up fast.  

 

Registration is HERE 

 
MEETINGS ANNOUNCED 

There will be a Mobile MPO Policy Board meeting on August 21, 2019 at 10:00 AM in the SARPC Board room on the First Floor of the GMO Building. Prior 
to that meeting, there will be a Technical Coordinating / Citizens Advisory (TCC/CAC) meeting on July 31, 2019 at 10:00 AM in the Transportation Dept of 
SARPC on the second Floor of the GMO Building. There are couple of items on the agenda that include the FY 2020 Unified Planning Work Program (UPWP) 
and the FY 2020-2023 Transportation Improvement Program (TIP).  Both of the UPWP and the TIP are out for public review at 43 places around Mobile 
County. The UPWP is essentially the planning budget for 2020, and the TIP is a listing of all the federally surface transportation projects for years 2020-

http://mobilempo.org/longrangeplan.html
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2023; the I-10 Mobile River Bridge is included in that listing.  If you have any questions prior to any of these meetings, please do not hesitate to give us a 
call.  

Please see our web page for further details www.mobilempo.org 

 

MOBILE AREA TRANSIT SYSTEM FEASIBILITY STUDY 

Last week was the deadline for consultants to submit to the Request of Qualifications; we had numerous submittals. The consultant selection committee is 

currently reviewing the submittals and will shortlist to three consultants, of which there will be presentations in August. Directly following the presentations 

the consultant selection committee will select a consultant to conduct the Feasibility Study.  
 

Click on link below to see the Scope of Work 

Mobile Area Demand Response Transit System Feasibility Study (6/27/19) 
 
If you would like to be part of this study, please call Kevin Harrison for details.  

 

FREIGHT DATA 
APM Terminals has provided us with their third quarterly survey report. Just as last quarter, for one day APM Terminals had on-board tablets for drivers to 
answer a series of questions in terms of where they came from and where they are going.  APM Terminals will continue to gather this information quarterly 
for our benefit of validating truck data for the travel demand forecasting model. This third survey report had 88% of trucker visits answering the survey, the 
best percentage yet,  which helps refine our understanding of container truck trip patterns in the area. 

 
TRANSPORTATION IMPROVEMENT PROGRAM (TIP) NOW ONLINE 
 
The TIP represents a four year program (2016-2019) for improvements in the various transportation systems located within the Mobile study area as identified 
in the Mobile MPO’s Long Range Transportation Plan (LRTP), the twenty-five year plan for the Mobile Urban area Destination 2040. The LRTP establishes the 
transportation programs that are needed to meet travel demand by the study year and study area. LRTP projects that become funded are moved into the TIP 
and submitted to the Alabama Department of Transportation (ALDOT), where they are programmed into the State Transportation Improvement Program 
(STIP). For MPO projects, TIP project selection is based on priorities established by MPO member governments and the availability of funds through the Surface 
Transportation Attributable program. For other projects, ALDOT has discretion of project funding based on availability of funds from various types of funding 
categories.  Most often, projects in the TIP are derived from the LRTP. The TIP guides ALDOT in its annual allocation of funds for transportation improvements 
and becomes a part of the STIP. 
 
ArcGIS Online is now being utilized by MPO staff to map all federally funded surface transportation projects within our area. Check it out. 
 
2016-2019 E-TIP HERE 

 

Stay Up To Date on the Mobile River Bridge and Bayway Project: 
http://mobileriverbridge.com/ 

 

About the project: 

The Mobile River Bridge and Bayway project will reduce congestion on I-10 in South Alabama through the addition of additional capacity: a new six-lane 
bridge over the Mobile River, full replacement of the existing Bayway with an eight-lane structure, and redevelopment of seven interchanges. The project 
runs from Virginia Street in Mobile to the US 90/98 interchange in Baldwin County. Information in the project is available at 
www.MobileRiverBridge.com.  Please contact Allison Gregg (251-604-9790) to coordinate site visits 

 

Recent Scheduling Changes This Week for Mobile 
The target start date, plan status, or project engineers estimated amount has changed for the following:  

None this week 

 

mailto:tpiper@sarpc.org
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http://mobileriverbridge.com/
http://www.mobileriverbridge.com/
https://www.youtube.com/watch?time_continue=34&v=4CoBMGfEPDY


Projects in Region Let July 26th, 2019  
 

ESCAMBIA COUNTY 
None at this time 
 
MOBILE COUNTY  

• For constructing the Culvert Replacement (Grading, Drainage, Pavement, Bridge, and Traffic Stripe) on SR-13 (US-43) over Steele Creek in 
Satsuma. Length 0.434 mi.The Bracket Estimate on this project is from $2,965,495 to $3,624,493 . 

BALDWIN COUNTY  
• For constructing the Bridge Replacement and Approaches on CR-9 over Barner Branch northwest of Magnolia Springs. Length 0.184 mi. The Bracket 

Estimate on this project is from $916,992 to $1,120,768 .. 

What’s Under Construction?  Project Status 

 

Legislative Updates 
 

 

Should Electric Vehicle Drivers Pay Per Mile? 

1. LAURA BLISS 

 JUL 23, 2019 

Since EV drivers zip past gas taxes, they don’t contribute to the federal fund for road maintenance. A new working 
paper tries to determine whether plug-ins should pay up. 
 

More than 1 million electric cars are now zipping (quietly) around the United States. That’s still a tiny fraction of the nation’s 260 million-strong vehicle fleet, 
but EVs hit a sales record of 208,000 registrations in 2018. As more mass-market plug-in models hit the showrooms, more charging stations pop up, and the 

menace of “range anxiety” fades, new EV drivers are born every day. 

But are all those Bolts, Volts, Leafs, and Teslas paying their fair share for the asphalt they drive on? The Highway Trust Fund, the federal government’s purse 

for road maintenance, depends on the 18 cents per gallon U.S. motorists pay in gasoline taxes. But it’s nearly insolvent, in part because Americans drive more 

fuel-efficient machines than before. So states like California, Washington, and Illinois are mulling a “mileage tax,” where drivers pay a fee based on the 

number of miles driven, rather than the amount of gas they burn. Oregon, where a pilot program asks participants to pay 1.7 cents per mile in lieu of paying a 

gas tax, is the example to follow. 

et the question of getting plug-ins to pay up may be trickier than it seems. In a new working paper for the National Bureau of Economic Research, Lucas 

Davis, a professor of business and technology and a director of U.C. Berkeley’s Energy Institute, and James Sallee, a professor in the school’s department of 

agricultural and resource economics, estimate that while the U.S. does indeed forgo millions in tax revenue thanks to EVs, instituting a special tax on electric 

vehicles might produce unwanted side effects. 

http://alitsweb2.dot.state.al.us/RoadConditions
http://rp.dot.state.al.us/ProgressProjects/
https://www.citylab.com/authors/laura-bliss/
https://www.citylab.com/transportation/2018/10/where-americas-charge-towards-electric-vehicles-stands-today/572857/
https://www.fhwa.dot.gov/policyinformation/statistics/2015/mv1.cfm
https://www.businesswire.com/news/home/20190415005540/en/Electric-Vehicle-Loyalty-Volumes-Reach-Record-Highs
https://www.thedrive.com/news/26637/americans-cite-range-anxiety-cost-as-largest-barriers-for-new-ev-purchases-study
https://www.citylab.com/transportation/2017/05/higher-gas-taxes-wont-work/525651/
https://www.nber.org/papers/w26072


 

Two maps show where the impact of lost gas tax revenue is felt the most. (NBER) 

First: Just how much is the highway piggy bank losing because of the rise of EVs? Davis and Sallee estimate about $250 million a year, based on vehicle 

substitution trends and average miles driven. That’s a fairly modest hit, but per EV, it seems weightier: $318 annually, according to their estimates. This 

impact on tax revenues is concentrated in a small number of states where EVs are most popular and gas taxes are highest: In California, where 7.8 percent of 
all new car sales are hybrids or electric, the state is surrendering $90 million in annual revenue. Continue HERE 

 

State lawmakers prep for state gas tax increase 
Gas tax set to increase in September 
By Lydia Nusbaum | July 24, 2019 at 7:25 PM EDT - Updated July 24 at 8:31 PM 
 

MONTGOMERY, Ala. (WSFA) - In less than two months you will pay more money when you buy gas - 6 cents more per gallon to be exact. 
 
This comes after lawmakers passed a statewide gas tax increase earlier this year. It is a 10 cent gas tax increase that phases in over the next three years.  The 
6 cent increase begins Sept. 1. In 2020 it increases by 2 cents and by another 2 cents in 2021. The money is supposed to go toward roads, bridges and the Port 
of Mobile. 
 
“We are going to make our state look so much better and that it is going to provide so much opportunity," said Sen. Roger Smitherman, D-Birmingham. 
 
Alabama Department of Transportation says the new gas tax will generate $122 million for fiscal year 2020. A Joint Transportation Committee made up of 24 
lawmakers met Wednesday. One of the committee's jobs include overseeing how ALDOT spends that money. 
 
“I am very confident that this money is going to go to roads and bridges just like the legislation requires,” said Sen. Chris Elliott, R-Daphne. 
 

https://ww2.arb.ca.gov/news/sales-electric-cars-breaking-records-california
https://ww2.arb.ca.gov/news/sales-electric-cars-breaking-records-california
https://www.citylab.com/transportation/2019/07/electric-vehicles-gas-tax-mileage-fees-highway-trust-fund/594466/
https://www.wtvm.com/authors/lydia-nusbaum/


Some lawmakers want more transparency like having a website showing what projects have been completed. Rep. Margie Wilcox, R-Mobile, said Virginia has 
a good website updating the public. 
 
“I’ve asked ALDOT to come back to us on what other websites and ways we can make sure that we’re transparent to the public," Wilcox said. 
Others on the committee want to make sure ALDOT would improve roads in rural areas. 
 
“And I hope there is some equity in your criteria to make sure we aren’t left out because I’m going to be screaming real loud if we are," said Sen. Bobby 
Singleton, D-Greensboro. 
 
ALDOT is supposed to submit a plan to the committee during the next meeting on where the department wants to use the gas tax money. 
 

 
 

Bill would let Alabama residents reclaim toll money on tax returns 

• Brendan Kirby FOX10 

Updated Jul 22, 2019 | Posted on Jul 22, 2019 

FAIRHOPE, Ala. (WALA) — Alabama residents forced to pay a toll as part of a planned new crossing between Mobile and Baldwin County could get their money 
back at tax time, under a bill sponsored by a local lawmaker. State Sen. Chris Elliott (R-Daphne) has pre-filed a bill for next year’s legislative session that would 
create a tax credit for any state resident who pays tolls on a state-owned project. Currently, that would apply only to the Interstate 10 bridge and new Bayway 
slated to open in 2025. It would not apply to private roads and bridges like the bridge at the end of the Foley Beach Express. Elliott said he continues to believe 
the state should find a way to avoid tolls in the I-10 bridge and Bayway project. 
 
“Failing that, and if they choose to move forward, we wanted to have a Plan B,” he told reporters Monday. 
 
Under Elliott’s legislation, state residents could claim a dollar-for-dollar credit for tolls they pay. Like the child tax credit, it would not simply be a deduction 
that would lower the tax burden; it would be money that comes straight off of income taxes. So, a driver purchasing a $90 monthly pass pitched by Alabama 
Department of Transportation, could reduce his income tax payment and increase his refund by $1,080. Importantly, Elliott said, even taxpayers whose toll 
bite is more than they pay in state income taxes could claim the full amount. So, a commuter whose state income tax burden is only $500 would still get the 
entire $1,080 refunded. 
“One of the things I’m concerned about is the working poor and even the middle class,” Elliott said. 
 
An income tax credit would reduce revenue to the Education Trust Fund. Elliott estimates it could total $25 million, based on projections of the number of 
commuters. 
Continue HERE 
 

 

Ivey on Mobile Bay bridge project: ‘We must continue working together to creatively find 
solutions’ 

 Sean Ross 19 hours ago Yellowhammer News 

Governor Kay Ivey’s office on Thursday joined the U.S. Department of Transportation in officially confirming that the Mobile River Bridge and 
Bayway Project has been awarded a $125 million Infrastructure for Rebuilding America (INFRA) grant by the Trump administration. 

The project announcement was first made Monday by Senator Richard Shelby’s (R-AL) office, which said the amount signifies one of the largest competitive 
federal grants ever awarded to the state of Alabama. 

Alabama has been also selected for a $6.87 million INFRA grant for an infrastructure project in Tuscaloosa to help replace an overpass bridge located on 
University Boulevard and U.S. Highway 82. 

“Revitalizing our state’s infrastructure is critical to moving Alabama forward, and I am grateful to (USDOT) Secretary Chao and the U.S. Department of 
Transportation for helping our state take another step to bring these projects to fruition,” Ivey said in a statement. 

Funding Opportunities 
 

 

Transportation Planning Funds Made Available (Deadline August 16th, 2019) 

 
The Alabama Department of Transportation has made funding available for any “transportation Planning” type activity.  If you have a transportation planning type 
project, funding may be available. Please ask Kevin Harrison for details.  

https://www.fox10tv.com/users/profile/Brendan%20Kirby
https://www.fox10tv.com/news/mobile_river_bridge_and_bayway/bill-would-let-alabama-residents-reclaim-toll-money-on-tax/article_38461176-acbc-11e9-bd7a-af21b943f3df.html
https://yellowhammernews.com/author/sean-ross/
https://yellowhammernews.com/mobile-bay-bridge-project-awarded-125-million-grant-by-trump-administration/


 

 
Advanced Transportation and Congestion Management Technologies Deployment Initiative 
Department of Transportation 
DOT Federal Highway Administration (new deadline August 5th, 2019) 
 
Description:   Up to $60 million in Federal Funding to provide grants to eligible entities to develop model deployment sites for large scale 
installation and operation of advanced transportation technologies to improve safety, efficiency, system performance, and infrastructure return 
on investment. (23 U.S.C. 503(c)(4)(A)). 
Link to Additional Information:       ATCMTD Program 
Grantor Contact Information: If you have difficulty accessing the full announcement electronically, please contact: 
 
If you have difficulty accessing the full announcement electronically, please contact: 
 
Ryan J Buck 
Agreement Specialist 
Phone 202-366-4229 

 
TIFIA Rural Project Initiative (RPI) 
The Rural Project Initiative is aimed at helping improve transportation infrastructure in America’s rural communities. 

For more information, click HERE 

 

 

 

ALDOT  Section 5310 Enhanced Mobility of Seniors and Individuals with Disabilities Program 
(August 5th deadline to SARPC). 

 
This Notice Of Funding Opportunity (NOFO) is for the State of Alabama portion of the FTA 5310. This is not to be confused with the SARPC portion of the FTA 5310 
which is for the Mobile Urbanized Area. That NOFO will be release in the next several weeks. Are you Urban or Rural? 

https://www.fhwa.dot.gov/fastact/factsheets/advtranscongmgmtfs.cfm
https://www.transportation.gov/buildamerica/programs-services/tifia/tifia-rural-project-initiative-rpi
http://www.arcgis.com/home/webmap/viewer.html?webmap=07fa635237be450ca42caf940fc89aa5&extent=-89.4513,29.7154,-85.3946,31.6966


 
The 5310 program is intended to assist private or designated public nonprofit agencies in meeting the transportation needs of older adults and  
people with disabilities. The Alabama Department of Transportation (ALDOT) is responsible for the management and administration of the Federal Transit 
Administration (FTA) Section 5310 Enhanced Mobility of Seniors and Individuals with Disabilities Program.  The Public Transit Section, through the Section 5310 
program, provides funds to eligible entities. Application HERE 
 

 
 

 
FY 2020 High Risk Rural Roads (HRRR) Program (August 1st Deadline) 

 

There has been a "Call for Applications" for the FY 2020 High Risk Rural Roads (HRRR) Program, as well as provide guidance for the preparation of HRRR  project 
applications (see attached HRRR Program Application Guidance). 
 
The Alabama Department of Transportation (ALDOT) has allocated a portion of Highway Safety Improvement Program (HSIP) funds to establish a High-Risk 
Rural Roads (HRRR) Program for FY 2020. The intent of this program is to identify site-specific and programmatic safety improvements in an effort to reduce 
the statewide fatality rate on rural roads. Therefore, ALDOT is placing a call to all local agencies (counties, cities, etc.) to submit applications in accordance with 
the HRRR Program Application Guidance (attached). 
 
Any local agency is eligible to apply for these safety funds, as long as the selected project is located on a roadway that is classified as a rural major collector, a 
rural minor collector, or a rural local road. Projects must also be located outside of an FHWA Census-defined urbanized area. The available federal funding that 
has been set aside for FY 2020 will be $4,124,978. HRRR projects have a 10% funding match requirement by the local agency sponsor. Due to the funding 
authorization constraints, funding will be limited to construction only.   Projects may be implemented by contract or through force account work, as approved 
by ALDOT.  See HERE for Application. 

 

Section 5307, 5310, and 5311: Using Non-DOT Funds for Local Match 

The Department of Health and Human Services (HHS) Administration for Community Living (ACL) has worked with the National Aging and Disability 
Transportation Center to clarify the ability of grantees to use Older Americans Act Title IIIB Supportive Services Funds to match Federal Transit Administration 
(FTA) programs.  These FTA programs include Urbanized Area Formula Grants (Section 5307), Enhanced Mobility of Seniors and People with Disabilities 
(Section 5310), and Formula Grants for Rural Areas (Section 5311).  This information has been publicized  HERE 

 
 

To stay up to date on all of the many grants that are available visit www.grants.gov. 
 

https://www.dot.state.al.us/ltweb/transit/index.html
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http://www.nadtc.org/news/blog/section-5307-5310-and-5311-using-non-dot-funds-for-local-match/
http://www.grants.gov/


Just For Fun 
 

Along the M&O Railroad, leaving the GM&O Building 
And why is Prichard named “Prichard”? After Mr. Prichard of course 
An excerpt from “Towns along the Track Odyssey Field Trip Mobile to Citronelle July 31, 2001” 

   

 
The Mobile and Ohio Railroad opened the 30 miles of track between Mobile and Citronelle in 1852. The railroad followed Chickasaw Creek. By staying 
close to the creek, the railroad avoided steep grades associated with the hilly terrain north of Mobile. Stations along the track between Mobile and 
Citronelle were Toulminville, Whistler, Eight Mile, Kushla, Mauvilla, Oak Grove, Bell Air, Chunchula, Beaver Meadow, Langdon, and Sidney. Some of these 
are no more than a church or a name on a road sign on the modern landscape. Even the railroad track itself is gone. All that remains is the old roadbed, 
clearly visible in some places and lost in the woods in others. 
 
Our tour begins at the old GM&O building in Mobile. Known originally as the Gulf Terminal Building (or Union Terminal), it was built in 1905 and was 
shared by the Southern Railroad and the M&O. The GM&O moved here after its merger with the M&O. The Illinois Central merged with the GM&O in 
1972, and the station became a freight station and office building for the Illinois Central Gulf. The City of Mobile purchased the abandoned building and 
is renovating it for a transportation hub and office space. The first stop on the track was Toulminville, named for the Toulmin family. The creole plantation 
house on USA's campus belonged to the Toulmins and was moved to USA from Toulminville. The name of the Toulminville station was changed to 
Prichard in 1860 in honor of the influential Prichard family. Under Cleveland Prichard's leadership, the area shipped vegetables to northern cities by the 
trainload! Cleveland Prichard invented the first refrigerated car, and a master mechanic built it in the M&O's Whistler shops.  
 
While Prichard became a prosperous truck farming community, Whistler grew up around the railroad itself. The Whistler shops were built in 1851. During 
the Civil War, over 700 men worked there to make mountings for Confederate artillery. The shops remained in use by the railroad until 1944. They made 
railroad cars and rebuilt locomotives. It is one of three pre-Civil War railroad shops in the southeast that still stand. The other two have been restored. 
The visible ruins were used as a turpentine mill and a warehouse for a chemical company. Unfortunately, contaminated soil on the site has stopped 
efforts at restoration. The Whistler Historic District includes many homes built from 1850- 1900. In 1860, the census shows Whistler as the second largest 
town in Mobile County (Mobile was #1). Whistler and Eight Mile have both been annexed into the City of Prichard.  HERE 
 

In the News 
 

Mobile bridge gets boost – but don’t expect tolls to go away 

• Brendan Kirby 
• Updated 15 hrs ago | Posted on Jul 25, 2019 

https://www.southalabama.edu/geography/fearn/Odyssey2001.pdf
https://www.fox10tv.com/users/profile/Brendan%20Kirby


 

• Alabama is getting $125 million from the federal government to help build a new bridge and expanded Bayway between Mobile and Baldwin County, but that money 
won’t do much to alleviate the need for tolls. 

The award is the biggest of 20 Infrastructure for Rebuilding America grants formally announced Thursday by U.S. Transportation Secretary Elaine Chao. She said the 
federal government received nearly 200 applications totaling $9.8 billion and approved about $856 million. 

“This $125 million is really gonna help jump-start this project,” Federal Highway Administrator Nicole Nason said in an interview. “So, it’s a big announcement today 
and a big win for the community.” 

Alabama Gov. Kay Ivey praised the grant, along with a $6.87 million grant for a project in Tuscaloosa.  

“I am proud to support the Trump Administration in their endeavor to not only make band-aid fixes, but to make substantial, long-term improvements to 
infrastructure,” she said in a statement. 

But it $125 million INFRA grant for the Mobile project amounts to less than 6 percent of the projected cost of the $2.1 billion project that includes a new six-lane 
bridge and an elevated Bayway with four lanes in each direction. 

Alabama Department of Transportation officials say they can’t fund the project without tolls. 

The funding sources break down like this. About 18 percent of the money will come from tax-exempt private activity bonds, which governments issue for the benefit 
of private companies, like the one that will be put in charge of building the project. 

Another 33 percent will come from a federally back loan under the Transportation Infrastructure Finance and Innovation Act, or TIFIA. 

That leaves 49 percent of the cost to be made up from other sources. The state plans to put up hundreds of millions of dollars through a combination of tax funds 
and borrowing. 

A large chunk of the remaining portion will come from the private consortium of companies that the state plans to select by the end of the year. That’s where the 
tolls come in. Charging motorists up to $6 for a one-way trip across the entire 10-mile route allows that private group to recoup its investment, earn a profit and 
maintain the system for 55 years. 

The INFRA grant announced this week will make up a small slice of the money ALDOT will have to come up with, according to project manager Edwin Perry. 

“This grant would help reduce the public subsidy from ALDOT, allowing for the possibility to buy down a little bit on the tolling amount,” he told reporters last week. 
“But it will not eliminate the need for tolling.” 

This was the third time Alabama has applied for an INFRA grant. The feds rejected a request for a $500 million grant and also turned down an application for a $250 
million grant. 

Federal law generally prohibits tolling interstate highway, but the U.S. Department of Transportation approved the state’s request for tolling back in 2017 under an 
exception based on relieving congestion. 

“Tolling is always one tool in the toolbox,” Nason said. “And since this is a new, six-lane cable-stayed bridge with new clearance to carry I-10 across the Mobile River 
Channel, this doesn’t violate any federal laws.” 

https://www.fox10tv.com/news/mobile_river_bridge_and_bayway/alabama-receives-m-federal-grant-to-help-pay-for-mobile/article_9ca2257a-acc0-11e9-8c3a-cb334f6b10c2.html


 
Governor Ivey and U.S. Department of Transportation share details of INFRA Grants 

• FOX10  

Governor Kay Ivey on Thursday joined the U.S. Department of Transportation to officially announce that Alabama has been selected for two Infrastructure for 
Rebuilding America (INFRA) grants totaling close to $132 million. USDOT Secretary Elaine Chao and the USDOT, in a wave of grant announcements today, shared 
that the state of Alabama would be allocated $6.87 million for an infrastructure project in Tuscaloosa and $125 million for the I-10 bridge project in Mobile. 
“Revitalizing our state’s infrastructure is critical to moving Alabama forward, and I am grateful to Secretary Chao and the U.S. Department of Transportation for 
helping our state take another step to bring these projects to fruition,” Governor Ivey said. “It is vitally important for us to engage our partners at every level – 
federal, state and local – to ensure we are effectively using our dollars, while making necessary enhancements to infrastructure in Alabama. I am proud to support 
the Trump Administration in their endeavor to not only make band-aid fixes, but to make substantial, long-term improvements to infrastructure.” 

Both projects will employ innovation through intelligent transportation system (ITS). ITS aims to provide technology to coordinate services related to modes of 
transports, surveillance and traffic management. This innovative tool keeps roads safe during and after construction. ITS also is a valuable resource to assist with 
evacuations. 

“This significant federal investment is part of an overall program to repair and restore America’s bridges to enhance safety and economic growth,” Secretary Chao 
said. 

The $6.87 million INFRA grant to the city of Tuscaloosa will go toward replacing the University Boulevard/US 82 overpass structure. This enhancement, which is 
projected to cost $11.5 million, will lengthen and widen the overpass to create greater efficiency and safety. The Alabama Department of Transportation will 
coordinate with the city of Tuscaloosa on the movement of the project. 

“Grants like the DOT INFRA grant that have been awarded to the City of Tuscaloosa have allowed us to improve our roads and infrastructure in a timeline that we 
would not have been able to otherwise,” Tuscaloosa Mayor Walt Maddox said. “The improvements that we are able to make through grants like this have allowed 
us to position our community to bring in the jobs and industries of the future. 

ALDOT will direct the $125 million INFRA grant to the Mobile River Bridge and Bayway Project, which has a projected cost of more than $2 billion. The project 
includes a new cable-stay bridge over Mobile River, replacement of the existing I-10 Bayway Bridges and modifications to multiple interchanges across I-10. 
Ultimately, the new Bayway will provide eight lanes of travel across the Mobile Bay. The new Mobile River Bridge will have more than 215 feet of vertical clearance 
to carry I-10 across the Mobile Channel, permitting all types of maritime traffic in the Port of Mobile. The Federal Highway Administration regulations state that the 
Bayway needs to be raised above the 100-year storm surge level. Since the existing bridge cannot be raised, it must be replaced with a new structure. Given this 
change, the cost of the project increased from $850 million to the $2.1 billion total. 

“While I am thrilled to welcome this important funding from USDOT, our work is not done yet. This makes it ever clearer that we must continue working together 
to creatively find solutions for not only these two projects – but also for other needed improvements across the state,” Governor Ivey added. 

USDOT’s INFRA grant program provides dedicated, discretionary funding for projects that address critical issues facing our nation’s highways and bridges. 

 

Baldwin public transit eyes changes to service 
Posted by Gabriel Tynes | Jul 25, 2019 | Baldwin County, Latest | 0  |     (reprinted with permission for the LAGNIAPPE) 

 

Baldwin County’s public transportation system, BRATS, is under new direction and considering instrumental changes to its service according to Director Matthew 

Brown, who assumed his position a few months ago after the retirement of previous director Taylor Rider. 

According to an agenda item at Tuesday’s work session of the Baldwin County Commission, BRATS may seek a Federal Transit Administration Integrated Mobility 

Innovation grant “aimed at making public transit more seamless and user-friendly for passengers.” 

Brown couldn’t go into details last week, but the agenda item notes that in late May, BRATS “reached out to the major on-demand transportation companies, Uber, 

Lyft and Via, to learn more about the technology they use to provide passenger-friendly transportation. The grant allows applicants to identify ‘essential’ key 

partners who will play an integral role in the innovation deployment. The grant allows up to 12 months to prepare for deployment, and requires at least 12 months 

of actual deployment to test the innovation. This grant may provide a unique opportunity for BRATS to explore re-tooling its service-delivery model to a more 

cutting-edge system.” 

The Baldwin County Commission recently passed new rate structures and limited service to BRATS, after the system requested $1 million to cover a gap between 

its revenue and expenses. 

“I think we have a great team of drivers who have a heart for serving the passengers and that gives us a good base to find ways to better serve our communities,” 

Brown said last week. “We already operate a demand-response service … not necessarily taking the same path every day, but one that flexes to what the ridership 

requirements are.” 

https://lagniappemobile.com/author/gabe/
https://lagniappemobile.com/category/baldwin/
https://lagniappemobile.com/category/news/latest/
https://lagniappemobile.com/baldwin-public-transit-eyes-changes-to-service/#comments


Among BRATS’ fixed routes is its BayLinc service, which offers one bus from the Eastern Shore to Bienville Square in Mobile in the morning and two return buses in 

the evening. The fare to or from Fairhope is $3.50 each way, from Daphne it’s $3 and from Spanish Fort it’s $2.50. The BayLinc fares were raised 50 cents and the 

schedule was cut late last year as a result of the budget deficit. 

At an April meeting of the Eastern Shore Metropolitan Planning Organization, member Ron Scott keyed in on an opportunity for greater use of public transportation 

if the proposed Mobile River Bridge and Bayway tolls — as much as $6 per trip — go into effect. 

“I would think, long term, if there is in fact a toll … then we’re going to drive some public transportation,” he said. “There’s going to be a demand of which I think 

the market itself will help pay. I understand that there are budget restraints everywhere each year. But, long term, I would think this toll is going to drive people 

wanting to ride a more economical way across the bay.” 

Asked if there have been discussions within the county about the affect a proposed toll bridge may have on BayLinc ridership, Brown said he recently took the route 

himself and “was impressed with just how full that bus was.” But he also said it’s too early to say whether demand would increase as a result of the proposed bridge 

tolls. 

“At this point it’s something we kind of have our ears to the track from a public transit perspective,” he said. “Obviously there’s a lot going on with that discussion 

now, but we’re on standby to be prepared and flexible depending on how that turns out, to adjust our service as needed and at the direction of the Commission.” 

BayLinc currently runs along the Causeway and through the Bankhead Tunnel. Mobile Bridge and Bayway spokesperson Allison Gregg emphasized last week the 

Causeway and Bankhead Tunnel will remain free, and the proposed tolls do not include a separate fee structure for public transportation. Rather, any public 

transportation that uses the new bridge or Bayway will pay the rate corresponding to the type of vehicle identified in the proposed rate structure. 

 

Fight continues against new toll bridge by putting stickers on the road to raise awareness 

•  
•  
• Tyler Fingert 
• Updated 10 hrs ago | Posted on Jul 25, 2019 

MOBILE, Ala (WALA) -- A Facebook group with a goal to block the proposed new Mobile River Bridge and Bayway is taking their campaign offline with stickers and t-
shirts. The goal is to get them on people's cars so that they can raise awareness about the toll. 
 
“I am for no toll, no bridge and so are the other 37,000 plus people who are now a part of our Facebook group,” said Sher Graham. 
 
The group "Block the Mobile Bayway Toll" is using stickers with a simple message. 
 
“This pretty much signifies no tolls,” Graham said. “No bridge, no tolls.” 
 
That is a similar sentiment. The cost to cross too great. Many said they are for a bridge, just not at $6 a pop. 
 
“Really people can't afford that,” said Albert Johnson. “It's a bit out of the range.” “That's really going to take a toll on my daily life and budgeting system because I 
don't have that in my current budget,” said Nicole Vartenisian. 
 
So far Graham has sold more than 500 stickers for $1.25 a piece, the money going toward the fight to block the toll. 
 
“We don't need something that is so outrageous that people don't know what it is,” Graham said. “This is a great conversation starter.” 
 
The group also plans to make t-shirts in the coming weeks. They hope to show ALDOT that the plan to charge $6 each way or $90 for a monthly pass is not right. 
To purchase a sticker, head to the “Block the Mobile Bayway Toll” Facebook group. 

 

https://www.fox10tv.com/users/profile/Tyler%20Fingert
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Transportation Research 

 

 
TRB TCRP Report on Dialysis Transportation 
The Transportation Research Board’s (TRB) Transit Cooperative Research Program (TCRP) has released a pre-publication version of Research Report 203: Dialysis 
Transportation: Intersection of Transportation and Healthcare. The report responds to major concerns of public transportation agencies about the rising demand 
and costs to provide kidney dialysis trips and about experiences showing these trips require service more specialized than public transportation is designed to 
provide. 
 
The report documents the complicated relationship of two different industries—public transportation and healthcare, each with its own perspective and 
requirements—to highlight problems, identify strategies addressing concerns, and suggest options that may be more appropriate for dialysis transportation. 
 
Accompanying the report are a supplemental report and Excel spreadsheet. The Supplemental Report includes, along with a literature review and results from the 
project’s surveys, an assessment of the comprehensive data provided by the U.S. Renal Data System. The community data tool is an Excel forecasting tool. 
 
Learn more and access the reports and tool here. 

 
 

2018 Benchmarking Report on Biking and Walking from the League of American Bicyclists 
WASHINGTON, DC – February 8, 2019: In 1958, Walt Disney imagined the future of transit was a “Magic Highway” where technology and infrastructure 

combined for fast, uncongested, sedentary travel by car. In 2019, with the rates of chronic diseases like obesity and diabetes rising and roads get deadlier for pedestrians 

and cyclists, the real solutions for better infrastructure are not found in 1950s futurism – they are found in the Bicycle Friendly Communities and States where more 

people are biking and walking, and fewer bicyclists and pedestrians are dying. 

 

CLICK HERE TO READ THE 2018 BENCHMARKING REPORT ON BIKING AND WALKING » 

 

Congress first authorized federal funding to improve infrastructure projects intended for bicyclists and pedestrians in 1991. In 25 years, the United States has made 

significant investments in infrastructure, but a review of data and official documents by the League of American Bicyclists for Bicycling & Walking in the United 

States: 2018 Benchmarking Report shows that more federal and state leadership is needed to make improvements in infrastructure. While forward-thinking advocates 

and city leaders have made progress for bicyclist and pedestrian safety at the local level, further leadership at the federal and state level is necessary to coordinate the 

design and implementation of cohesive, connected, and safe environments for bicycling and walking in America.  

 

“The way we’re investing in infrastructure isn’t working,” said Ken McLeod, policy director with the League of American Bicyclists, and lead author of the 2018 

Benchmarking Report. “There is a crisis in traffic safety and we have the tools to reduce the number of bicyclists and pedestrians killed on our roads every year—we 

need leaders at the national and state levels to take action: adopt Complete Streets policies, draft and implement bike and pedestrian master plans, and build protected 

infrastructure.”  

 

The 2018 Benchmarking Report is the sixth edition of the report, the first published by the League of American Bicyclists. By combining data analysis with the 

League’s research and data collection, the 2018 Benchmarking Report offers the most comprehensive look at national and regional statistics on bicycling and walking 

alongside an examination of the policies and plans, or lack thereof, to improve infrastructure for people biking and walking. In investigating the relationship between 

states with Complete Streets policies and/or bicycling and walking master plans, the League found that states with long-term and multiple actions on both had more 

growth in active transportation. 

 

“The Benchmarking Report should be a wake-up call,” said Bill Nesper, executive director of the League of American Bicyclists. “While the state and safety of 

bicycling and walking may seem dire, it’s not all bad news. The data shows there are places like Oregon, Minneapolis, and Washington, DC, where officials are 

working with advocates on the ground to create communities that are more welcoming for bicyclists and pedestrians. Local bike advocates are working to meet their 

communities’ needs and make biking better—it’s time for state and federal leaders to empower local efforts.”  

 

Produced with support from groups such as AARP and Toole Design Group, the 2018 Benchmarking Report demonstrates the urgency to create bikeable and walkable 

communities to not only save lives on the roadway, but also encourage healthy living options. Just 30 minutes a day, 5 days a week, of moderate to vigorous physical 

activity for adults can help prevent eight types of cancer, heart disease, stroke, high blood pressure, type 2 diabetes, and depression. Even small amounts of physical 

activity each day have health benefits. Building Bicycle Friendly Communities and ones that enable even short trips to work, school, or the doctor’s office encourage 

healthier outcomes for everyone. 

 

The 2018 Benchmarking Report contains state and city-level data charting the increases and declines in bicyclist and pedestrian safety, federal funding for active 

transportation infrastructure, policies and plans for biking and walking, and much more. A few noteworthy findings include:  

• Mississippi was the deadliest state for bicyclists with the highest average fatality rate per 10k bicycle commuters from 2012-2016. Mississippi also had the 

lowest percent of commuters biking to work in 2016 at .1 percent of the population.  

• Cities where the rate of biking to work is highest, like Portland, Oregon, and Washington, DC, have the lowest rate of bicyclist fatalities.  

• 71 percent of bicyclist deaths occurred in an urban area, with 61 percent occurring on principal or minor arterial roadways, which only make up 10 percent of 

the national roadway system.  

• 39 percent of biking trips and 35 percent of walking trips in 2017 were for social and/or recreational purposes. 

• 20 percent of biking trips in 2017 were to earn a living. 

• Women are underrepresented among people who bike to work, but there have been modest participation increases in recent years. 

• For people with an income below $25,000 per year, biking in an increasingly common method for taking trips. 

 

A new initiative from the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention, Active People, Healthy NationSM aims to get 27 million Americans more active by 2027. This 

initiative supports proven strategies to promote physical activity, including creating bikeable and walkable communities.  
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The nearly 400-page 2018 Benchmarking Report contains graphs, maps, and tables touching nearly every topic related to bicycling and walking in the United States. 

Please contact communications@bikeleague.org to ask about specific cities or states, speak to an expert, or learn more about how your state and community can 

become more bicycle friendly.  
 

 
Transportation Dictionary 

The USDOT released a searchable online dictionary that includes over 9,000 transportation terms and acronyms. The terms were collected from a variety of public 
and private transportation publications and databases. This dictionary presents over 9,000 terms and acronyms related to transportation. The terms and acronyms 
were obtained from various transportation publications and databases which exist within the federal government, private organizations, Canada and Mexico.  

Search Tips 

·        Sources are listed in parenthesis after the definition. 

·        None of the searches are case sensitive. Searching for PEDESTRIAN will produce the same results as searching for pedestrian. 

·       The Dictionary searches for the word, phrase or acronym as it is entered and returns all records that match or contain that word, phrase or acronym. For 

example, searching for pedestrian will return records for pedestrian and pedestrian walkway. 

Click HERE for the search engine. 

mailto:communications@bikeleague.org
http://www.rita.dot.gov/dictionary/index.xml

